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KENDALL COUNTY BOARD 
SPECIAL MEETING 

April 27, 2020 

 
STATE OF ILLINOIS )  
     ) SS      
COUNTY OF KENDALL    )                          

 
The Kendall County Board Meeting was held remotely at the Kendall County Office Building, Room 209, in the City of 
Yorkville on Monday April 27, 2020 at 9:00 a.m.  The Clerk called the roll.  Members present: Chairman Scott Gryder, 
Amy Cesich, Elizabeth Flowers, Scott Gengler, Judy Gilmour, Audra Hendrix, Matt Kellogg, and Robyn Vickers.  
Members absent: Tony Giles and Matt Prochaska.    
 
The Clerk reported to the Chairman that a quorum was present to conduct business. 
 

THE AGENDA 
 

Member Cesich moved to approve the agenda.  Member Vickers seconded the motion.  Chairman Gryder asked for a 
voice vote on the motion.  All members present voting aye except Kellogg who opposed.  Motion carried. 
 

NEW BUSINESS 
 

Tax Abatement 
 

Member Hendrix moved to approve the FY2020 Tax Abatement Ordinance. Member Kellogg seconded the motion.  

Chairman Gryder asked for a roll vote on the motion.  All members present voting aye.  Motion carried.  

 

A complete copy of Ordinance 20-07 is available in the Office of the County Clerk. 

 
Chairman’s Report  

 
Chairman Gryder spoke about the Governor’s extended stay at home order. 
New EMA Director Roger Bonuchi starts today. 
Chairman Gryder informed the board that there will be a conference call with the Elected Officials about extending the 
April 30 designation of the closing of the County Office Building. Mr. Gryder asked that for the safety of our 
employees those coming into the building to please wear a mask. 
Chairman Gryder has a call with Mayors and Managers where they discussed what is being done during this time. 
Chairman Gryder stated that they will be discussing the property tax waiver with stakeholders, school and other 
districts once tax dates finalized. 
The courts are at reduced operations until June 3, 2020. 
 

ADJOURNMENT 
 

Member Hendrix moved to adjourn the County Board Meeting until the next scheduled meeting.  Member Vickers 
seconded the motion. Chairman Gryder asked for a voice vote on the motion.  All members present voting aye.  
Motion carried. 

 
Approved and submitted this 4th day of May, 2020. 
 
Respectfully submitted by, 
Debbie Gillette 
Kendall County Clerk 


